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July 11th, 2011
Dr. Luigi Naselli-Flores
European Federation for Freshwater Sciences
Dear Luigi,
As you probably remember, a first meeting of the European Fresh and Young Researchers (EFYR) was hold in Girona during the 7th Symposium of European Freshwater Sciences (SEFS7). A number of points were agreed during the (in)formal discussions, as summarized in the minutes recently distributed by the youth section of the Iberian Limnological Society (Jóvenes-AIL).
However, after the meeting the ideas kept flowing and this is to seed an interesting point we discussed with others in an informal way: the possibility of launching The EFFS Award for the best PhD Dissertation in Freshwater Sciences. 
The idea is rooted in the award by the Iberian Limnological Society (AIL), which awards one outstanding PhD Dissertation every two years, coinciding with the AIL meetings. Basically, all PhD Dissertations in the area of freshwater sciences performed in a Spanish or Portuguese university during the two years preceding next AIL meeting can apply for the prize, given the applicant is an AIL member and expresses his/her willingness to participate. The AIL board designates a jury among leading Iberian freshwater scientists, who make a decision balancing contents, format, and publication record and/or potential. A part from a Diploma, the newly Doctor is awarded with a monetary prize (around 1.200,00 €) and the opportunity to give a dedicated Plenary talk in the upcoming AIL meeting.
After six editions of the AIL Award, it is clear that it has prompted young people participating in AIL meetings and getting involved in the activities of the association. Moreover, based in my own experience, the award is a fantastic opportunity for career development due to the unusual consideration given to a single work by a starting scientist during the corresponding AIL meeting. With no doubt, such a prize at the European level can represent a turning point for young scientists involving themselves in national organizations and EFFS activities and meetings. In fact, prizes to students are among the future developments defined in the EFFS roadmap.
Our proposal is to launch the EFFS award on time for the next SEFS-8. Of course, this will ask for the help from national associations, that may act as primary hubs for applicants. A first screening may be done by the national associations, selecting one (or a few) Thesis per association. Then, an ad-hoc jury selected by EFFS would make a final decision. As for the award, we strongly recommend saving a Plenary lecture for the winner during SEFS, although a monetary prize should also be considered (perhaps the cost of attending the meeting is a convenient starting point…).

We keep waiting for your decision, hoping you will find this proposal as interesting and exciting as we do. Needless to say, you will find all the support and help from the youth section of the Iberian Limnological Society (and probably also from the recently launched EFYR!!) to initiate this project if finally approved.

Sincerely yours, con i migliori auguri
Rafa Marcé

On behalf of the youth section of the Iberian Limnological Society 
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